07/26/23/193 Update from Planning Approval of Melincourt Windfarm – "joint beneficiaries of the £80k fund"

Council contacted Muirhall to reaffirm the distribution of the community benefit fund. Muirhall Energy Officers replied that the distribution would be decided by the fund adminstrators.

07/26//23/194 Play Sessions

Building Blocks enjoyed a steady flow of attendance of approx. 10 -14

Application to NPT Third Sector Funding to access award to fund extension of project. Council have offered BB $\pm 1,000$ to extend project. BB unable to staff the provision over the holidays. Contact further to resume in the Autumn.

07/26/23/195 Iron Ore Mine water on Land adjacent to Melincourt Car Park

Awaiting further information from Cllr D Lewis following his request to NPT to fence off the area. Council considered that the fencing off or signs warning visitors to keep away from this this boggy area was a matter of urgency. Cllr Dean Lewis to be informed.

07/26/23/196 Melincourt Car Park Picnic Table damaged

Npt Cllr Dean Lewis requested NPT to remove, repair. Picnic Table not yet replaced. Cllr D Lewis had been advised that the late Cllr Des Davies had negotiated with the Borough Council for the installation of the picnic furniture and there appears to be reluctance in replacing following damage, despite the importance of providing for ever increasing tourist visitors to the car park. As a solution to this protracted issue, Cllr Dean Lewis had requested that picnic furniture be removed from the Canal.

07/26/23/197 Hill St Play Area: Issues

Information received from CIIr D Lewis from NPT Parks Management that they are prepared to reinstate the site prior to the upheaval created by the drainage work and would also be agreeable to reimbursing Clyne and Melincourt Community Council for the lease payments during this difficult period. Repayments not yet received. Clerk reported that park had not been reinstated following drainage work.

07/26/23/198 Tonclwyda Curbside Parking and Traffic Marking at Bus Stops

Npt Cllr Dean Lewis passed proposals for improvement to Council for their consideration. Details circulated to Councillors. Residents had been direct contact with the residents and was consulting with the officers on their behalf. Cllr Dean Lewis advised residents to call meeting with Clyne and Melincourt Community Council to air views of this proposal.